NOTICE OF GRANT MODIFICATION
PUBLIC NOTICE

On or about April 19, 2024, the Town of Kirklin intends to apply to the Indiana Office of Community and
Rural Affairs for a modification to the wastewater grant. This program is funded by the Small Cities
Community Development Block Grant program through Titie | of the Housing and Community
Development Act of 1974, as amended. These funds are to be used for economic development, public
facilities, and housing projects. This grant was awarded to the Town of Kirklin for the purpose of
Improvements to the Town’s wastewater treatment plant and collection system. The Town of Kirklin has
found it necessary to request a modification to the project for the purpose of changing the scope of work
to only making necessary improvements to the collection system.

The Town of Kirklin will hold a public hearing on April 15, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall located at
113 N. Main Street, Kirklin Indiana 46050. The purpose of the hearing is to provide citizens with an
opportunity to express their views on the federally assisted project, the modification request, community
development and housing needs, past community development and housing activities. This grant was
originally awarded on August 31, 2023, for $700,000.00. If approved, this modification request will not
change the grant amount. In the previous years, 2001, 2004, 2009, 2016, 2018, 2019, the Town has
received Community Development Block Grant funds for the following activities: Library Improvements,
New Water Tower, Wastewater improvements, Water Distribution Improvements, and a Downtown
Revitalization project.

Records regarding the accounting of these beneficiaries and funds are available from the address listed
below. Interested citizens are invited to provide comments regarding these issues either at the public
hearing or by prior written statement. A plan to minimize displacement and provide assistance to those
displaced has been prepared and is available to the public. The grant modification request will be available
for review and comment on April 15, 2024, at the Town Hall.

Information concerning the proposed project may be obtained from Amy Miller, Grant Administrator at
317-902-2167 between the hours of 9-4 or write to: Cornerstone Grants Management, Inc. at 3370 N
Country Club Road, Martinsville, Indiana 46151.




